
Salisbury Liquor License Commission 
Minutes 

January 22, 2015 7:00PM 
 
 

Members Present: Michael Gilbert, Mary Jo Griffin, Tyrone Rowe, Chris Walsh, 
Sean McCarthy, Rhonda Cameron 

  
Members Absent:  Charlie Flynn 

  
Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM by Mr. Gilbert 
 
Minutes: 

 
Sean McCarthy made a motion to accept the minutes as amended from the October 
23rd, 2014 and it was seconded by Mary Jo Griffin. VOTE: Unanimous 

 
New Business: None 

 
 

Applications:  

 

Change of Manager – Splash.  

 

Mr. Steven Miller stated he took over Manager of Splash in 2013 and in 2014 he had 

some health issues so he took the year off. Mr. Miller stated that the owner Mr. 

Smith was not happy with his new manager and he didn’t have a good 

understanding of the liquor laws. Mr. Smith asked him to come back to be the 

manager of Splash. Mr. Steven Miller has accepted Mr. Smith’s offer. Mary Jo Griffin 

asked Mr. Miller if he had worked in another establishment while he was out. He 

stated he worked at Diane’s Fine Deserts in Newburyport  Mr. Miller stated that prior 

to Splash he worked at Surf Side Five and Seaglass. Chris Walsh asked Mr. Miller if 

he was ever involved in a discipline or violation hearing before the Liquor 

Commission before. Mr. Miller stated he was involved in a violation hearing in  

February 2014.  Chris Walsh stated that violation was due to a police report after an 

activity. Chris Walsh was confirming Mr. Miller was the same person as in that 

hearing. Mr. Gilbert stated that there was an issue of over serving last year in August 

that resulted in Splash serving a suspension from a prior incident. There were 

several issues last year, generally related to over serving. Mr. Gilbert wanted him to 

be aware of these issues. Mr. Gilbert asked if Mr. Allen would be working as 

security. Mr. Miller did not know the answer to that. 

 



     Upon a motion made by Sean McCarthy and seconded by Tyrone Rowe it was 

VOTED 5 YES, 1 NO to accept the change of manager, Steven Miller. 

  

Public Hearings: None 

 

Correspondence:  

 

Mr. Gilbert submitted an annual report to the ABCC with the following information: 

 

16 on premise licenses all Alcohol License 

3 annual Beer & Wine on premise License 

4 all Alcohol off premise annual License 

5 Bear & Wine off premise annual License 

1 Seasonal Beer & Wine off premise 

7 One-Day licenses 

 

      As a result the total revenues to the Town were $66,200. 

      We had 3 violations during the last year. 

Inspector’s Reports:  
 
Chris Walsh reported that all establishments, mostly convenience stores he visited 
over the Holidays were in compliance on holidays and Sundays with their freezers 
and coolers being closed. 

 
Old Business: 

 
      Mr. Gilbert met with owner of Antonio’s Pub (Annual All-Alcohol Approved)   he is 

awaiting liability insurance proof and Building Inspector/Fire Safety sign-off. He is 
working with the building Inspector and Board of Health. 

 
Mr. Gilbert reported that Bucciarelli’s Market change of Manager was approved by      

the ABCC. Mr. Gilbert also received today a request for Sunday 10:00 AM hours. 

 

The next meeting will be February 12th, 2015. 

 
   Mary Jo Griffin made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:15 PM and it was 

seconded Sean McCarthy. VOTE: Unanimous. 
 
 

Respectfully submitted by Sandra Soucy 
 


